
Final Version 
MINUTES of the Quonochontaug Central Beach Fire 
District Board of Governors Meeting Sunday, April 22, 
2012 
Members in attendance:  Stephen Long, Pat Wildman, Heather 
Cady, Joe DeMaio, Cecelia McCulloch, George Prior, Shari Frost, 
Michele Pallai Reppucci, Bill Heep, Brewster Blackall, Dick 
Stabnick and Peter Rettig.  Roy Jacobsen from the Beach and 
Dunes Committee also attended the meeting. 
I.      Stephen Long called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 
II.     Approval of Minutes: 
1.      A MOTION was made to approve the draft minutes of 
the Board of Governors Meeting held on January 15, 2012, 
subject to each Board member having the opportunity to 
review the draft minutes in a new format and to make 
corrections and revisions, if necessary.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 
2.      The next Board of Governors Meeting will be held on 
Sunday, May 27, 2012.  
III.    Committee Reports were delivered: 
A.     Joe DeMaio – Finance & Budget: 
Joe DeMaio discussed the 2012 Budget and the Central Beach 
Fire District Balance Sheet as of April 18, 2012 (see attached 
Exhibit A).  Joe DeMaio reported that the QCBFD budget numbers 
are running consistently year-to-year. 
B.     Pat Wildman – Treasurer: 
         Pat Wildman reported no new business. 
C.     George Prior – Public Works: 
1.      A discussion took place regarding the ongoing concern over 
elevated copper levels in certain homeowners’ water.  George 
Prior reported that the copper levels are now below normal levels 
for all homes previously affected.  It is believed that a change in 
the ph chemistry administered to the QCBFD water system over 
the 2011 Labor Day weekend had the side benefit of easing the 
copper problem.  The copper levels are now within acceptable 
limits.  George Prior reported that a follow up test would be 
conducted in a few months.   
2.      George Prior reported on the clean up of QCBFD’s second 
well.  On March 14, 2012, the existing casing and screen in the 
second well was pulled out and completely replaced down to 26 
feet.  The second well’s 3 horsepower pump is now pumping out 



60-65 gallons per minute.  Prior to the clean-up, the second well 
was pumping out only 25 gallons per minute.  The iron levels in 
the water are temporarily worse because of the disruption to the 
area.  QCBFD’s second well can now operate as a strong back-up 
well.  The final cost came in at $9,650. 
3.      George Prior reported that the ph meter at the pump house 
is failing and that the cost to replace said ph meter is 
approximately $2,700. 
A MOTION was made for Public Works to spend $2,700 to 
replace the ph meter in the pump house.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 
4.      George Prior reported that Public Works would have all the 
speed bumps in QCBFD repainted before Memorial Day weekend. 
5.      George Prior reported that the electrical poles are coming 
down on Surfside and that the electrical lines will be buried 
underground.  All cuts in the road in order to do so will be paid 
for by the homeowners.  George Prior also reported that the 
QCBFD roads have been damaged near the Millette house. 
D.     Cecelia McCulloch – Tennis and Golf: 
         Cecelia McCulloch reported no new business. 
E.     Peter Rettig (for Marilyn Rettig) –Special Events: 
         Peter Rettig reported that Pam Furey is helping Peter with 
merchandise sales this summer.  Peter also explained that the 
community sales group would like to conduct a pre-season sale 
of prior years’ merchandise over the Memorial Day weekend. 
         Peter Rettig also reported that he has met with Patti Rueff 
in order to establish a more formal system of requesting funds 
from the community sales account. 
F.     Michele Pallai Reppucci– Police Protection: 
         Michele Pallai Reppucci reported that the police protection 
committee has hired two attendants for the summer weekends, 
including Friday afternoons, to act as security guards at the 
entrance to the beach parking lot. 
G.     Shari Frost – Beach and Dunes: 
1.      A discussion took place regarding the abundance of beach 
weeds growing in the beach parking lot, dunes area and 
boardwalk.  These beach weeds are called “Asiatic Sand Sedge” 
and are a real concern to the viability of the beach. 
         The Beach and Dunes Committee has received three bids 
for dune restoration/invasive weed management.  Shari Frost 
explained in detail the three bids.  See attached Exhibit B.  It is 



the recommendation of the Beach and Dunes Committee to hire 
Natural Resource Services, Inc.  The company that would actually 
do the spraying is called Aquatic Control.  Eradication of the 
beach weeds will take approximately three years.  
A MOTION was made to authorize the Beach and Dunes 
Committee to retain the services of Natural Resource 
Services, Inc. for phase I permitting at an approximate 
cost of $1,885, with an option for phase II application, 
administration and monitoring in an additional amount of 
approximately $3,030 as per the Natural Resource Service, 
Inc.’s proposal, and for QCBFD to proceed with the 
licensed spraying by Aquatic Control Technology in an 
additional amount of approximately $850-$1,000 per year, 
subject to budget approval by the QCBFD community.  The 
motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
 
H.     Brewster Blackall--Boating: 
1.      Brewster Blackall reported that there would be no fee for 
boat stickers this year for the first time.  Brewster Blackall will 
issue boat stickers to residents by request.  QCBFD will also issue 
a neon yellow cardboard pass for parking at the boat 
launch.  QCBFD will conduct occasional checks as to compliance. 
2.      Brewster Blackall reported that one piling at the boat 
launch was hit by lightning this fall and three white plastic caps 
were destroyed.  The three damaged plastic caps have been 
replaced. 
3.      Brewster Blackall requested the addition of one more bike 
rack at the boat launch area. 
4.      Brewster Blackall reported that the sign at the boat launch 
area is in need of repainting. 
I.      Bill Heep—Civic Improvement: 
1.      Bill Heep reported that he met with Peter Whitman to 
discuss the lawn mowing that is done by Peter Whitman 
throughout the QCBFD community over the summer months.  It 
was agreed that QCBFD should establish a plan for a more 
formalized mowing schedule and mowing budget with Peter 
Whitman.  Bill Heep reported that the current budget for lawn 
mowing is $6,500 and that he is putting together a detailed list 
of all the lawn mowing that is done on QCBFD property, including 
the boat launch, tennis courts, rights of way, etc. 
2.      Bill Heep requested that signs be posted at the tennis 



courts to clearly state that parking is prohibited at the courts 
without a QCBFD sticker.  The signs would read, “Parking for 
residents and guests only.  All others will be towed.” 
A MOTION was made to purchase and install two such 
signs for the tennis court area to prohibit illegal 
parking.  The motion was seconded and passed 
unanimously. 
3.      Bill Heep reported on the issue of trees and shrubs 
impeding the sight lines along QCBFD roadways.  These trees 
and shrubs must be cut back for traffic safety reasons and also to 
facilitate access by the Dunn’s Corners Fire Department.  See 
attached Exhibit C. 
A MOTION was made for QCBFD to require all homeowners 
to cut back all trees, shrubs, etc. along property lines to 
improve traffic safety and to facilitate access to streets 
and homes by the Dunn’s Corners Fire Department.  Such 
motion is to be formally implemented by a motion 
presented to the entire QCBFD community at the 2012 
Annual Meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed 
unanimously. 
4.      Bill Heep reported that the swivel on the flagpole at the 
ball field is in need of repair and will cost approximately $600-
650 to repair.  The Narragansett Flag Company will do the repair 
work. 
J.      Dick Stabnick—Long Term Planning: 
         Dick Stabnick updated the Board of Governors on the 
application process with respect to the cleanup of Fresh 
Pond.  Dick reported that the application process is moving along 
and that the application is ready to be filed by QCBFD.  A 
response is expected in 4-6 weeks.  Once QCBFD has received a 
response, it will schedule an information session for all QCBFD 
residents.  Dick Stabnick reported that all abutting landowners 
have been notified of the cleanup and that none have opposed 
the pond cleanup to date, although two landowners have not 
replied. 
K.  Heather Cady—Clerk: 
         Heather Cady confirmed the remaining meeting dates for 
the Board of Governors in 2012: 
2012 Board of Governors Meetings: 
  
Sunday, May 27, at 10 a.m. (Memorial Day weekend) 



  
Sunday, July 1, at 9 a.m. (Opening weekend) 
  
Saturday, July 21, at 9 a.m. 
  
Saturday, August 11, at 9 a.m. 
  
Saturday, September 15, at 10 a.m. (QCBFD Annual 
Meeting at the Grange) 
 
L.     Stephen Long – Moderator: 
1.      The next Board of Governors meeting will be held on 
Sunday, May 27, 2012. 
2.      Steve Long updated the Board on the communications 
committee.  The communications committee is in discussions to 
set up a new website for QCBFD that will be more 
interactive.  See Exhibit D. 
A MOTION was made to adopt Option #3 of the 
recommendations of the communications committee, 
attached hereto as Exhibit D.  Option #3 entails QCBFD 
spending $2,500 on updating the website and then asking 
for volunteers from within the QCBFD community to help 
with the website project.  The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 
IV.   A MOTION was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:43 
a.m.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Heather Dodge Cady, Clerk 
Quonochontaug Central Beach 
Fire District 
	






























